

Brown Dashes Second Home Pension Plans
A dramatic U-turn, announced in his pre-budget report, has seen Chancellor Gordon Brown backtrack on the proposal that residential property would be a ‘permitted investment’ for the purpose of obtaining tax relief under the new pension legislation which comes into effect in April 2006.
On 6th April 2006, the new Self-Invested Personal Pension (SIPP) scheme legislation will come into force, which, in practice, beaks the ‘percentage of earnings’ rule for obtaining tax relief on pension contributions and replaces it with an annual maximum contribution (£215,000 for 2006/07) and an annual lifetime allowance (commencing at £1.5m).
The legislation, which is designed to allow people to manage their pensions themselves, originally included the possibility of using residential property as an investment.  As recently as September 2005 the Treasury defended the proposed rules against the charge that they might lead to a renewed bout of property inflation.

The proposed change in the law was welcomed by those seeking to acquire second or retirement homes or accommodation for student children in a tax-efficient way.  However under the revised proposals, such investments will now face a 40% up-front charge if put into a SIPP – effectively abolishing tax relief on the pension contribution.
While Mr Brown may or may not have a sound reason for this almost unprecedented volte-face, to make such a significant change in the investment rules four months before the start of the new pensions regime has undoubtedly led to a huge amount of wasted effort by investors, advisors and insurers alike.

The Chancellor has also announced a new tax (reminiscent of Development Land Tax, which was abolished in 1985) on the profits made from the sale of properties with planning permission.
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